Commissioners' Conference Room Vigo County Annex Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:

Present: Brad Anderson and Brendan Kearns

Others Present: County Attorney Michael Wright, Auditor James Bramble, Tammy York-Allen, Kevin Gardner, Stacee Todd, Nancy Allsup, Larry Robbins, Rich Moore, and Joey Lehman.

Pledge of Allegiance.

President Brad Anderson called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. He then turned the meeting over to County Attorney Michael Wright.

There was no business to be conducted for today's agenda.

Review of Minutes/Claims. Auditor James Bramble presented regular meeting minutes for October 6, 2020 for approval. Brendan Kearns made a motion to approve the minutes. Brad Anderson seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote, the motion carried by a vote of 2-0.

Auditor James Bramble then presented the Board with expenditures for the period of October 3, 2020 through October 9, 2020 in the amount of \$2,888,593.62. Due to late receipt of the expenditures log, approval of the claims was tabled until next week.

Comment from Commissioners or other Vigo County Representatives. Auditor James Bramble asked for additional plexiglass to be installed at the Auditor's counter since we are now open to the public. Treasurer Nancy Allsup commented that she would like to have additional plexiglass, too, for the same reason. Assessor Kevin Gardner said that his office counter was sufficient as did Recorder Stacee Todd. Brendan Kearns asked how the tax sale went. Mr. Bramble commented that we took in about \$3 million, which was a good number. This was briefly discussed. Kevin Gardner said that his office might need to use the Council Chambers in December or January to conduct the PTABOA hearings. A short discussion took place on that matter. The question was raised whether there were any depictions of the walkway being constructed between Terre Haute and West Terre Haute to the wetlands and that was discussed. Rich Moore of the Parks Department was present and, when asked by the Commissioners how things were going, commented that all was going good and the Griffin Bike Park had done very well this season.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Brad Anderson, President

Judith Anderson, Vice President

Attest:

James Bramble, Auditor

Brendan Kearns, Secretary